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SlimJimmy: A unique addition to the M1 subcluster of Mycobacteriophages
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SlimJimmy, a novel mycobacteriophage, was discovered in local soil and annotated by students in the SEA-PHAGES program at Virginia Tech during the 2022-2023 academic year.  The class was unable to formulate a subcluster hypothesis for SlimJimmy during the discovery portion of the course, but sequencing revealed the phage to be a member of the M1 subcluster.  Numerous adjustments to the original auto-annotation were required. SlimJimmy contains several regions in the genome that differ significantly from those of the closest relatives.  Like other M1 phages, SlimJimmy contains a considerable number of tRNA genes.
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